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CD RES. 09 (95-R21)

FOLLOW-UP COMMISSION FOR THE III PAN AMERICAN CHILDREN FORUM 

(Presented by the Delegation of Mexico)

THE DIRECTING COUNCIL,

RECALLING:
The recommendations and commitments raised by eighty children and adolescents representing organized groups of States and civil society from all regions of the Americas, at the 3rd Pan-American Child Forum, held in Cartagena - Colombia in 2019;

CONSIDERING:
The commitment assumed by the Directing Council of the IIN to follow up on: the Declaration of Cartagena, commitments and recommendations on child participation and the Rapporteurship of the General Assembly of the 3rd Forum; 
The conformation of the Follow-up Commission for the 3rd Pan American Forum on Children and Adolescents, composed by children and adults, with adolescent and youth representation from the IIN networks, technical referents from the States in which the forum has been organized, from the IIN and from the civil society participating as panellists in the last Pan American Congress;

HAVING SEEN:
The actions carried out by the Intergenerational Commission for follow-up to the 3rd Pan-American Child Forum and its roadmap for 2022,


RESOLVES:

1. To recognize the importance of implementing and following up on the recommendations of the 3rd Pan-American Child Forum, while respecting the internal regulatory frameworks and the domestic context of each Member State,  considering that its themes constitute the shared priorities of Member States of the Directing Council of the IIN.

2. To endorse the 2022 work plan of the Intergenerational Commission to follow up on the 3rd Pan-American Child Forum.

3. To request that the Director General of the IIN provide technical assistance and collaboration to the Intergenerational Follow-up Commission for the 3rd Pan-American Child Forum in the process of implementing its work plan.

4. To request the Intergenerational Follow-up Commission for the 3rd Pan-American Child Forum and the General Director of the IIN to report to the Directing Council at its next regular meeting on the progress made in implementing the recommendations of the 3rd Pan-American Child Forum and the 2022 Work Plan.
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